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MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

Monday, 13th February  2006 
QU 11.

 
QUESTION:  Councillor J Daly 
 “To ask the Manager to report to the Council on the effectiveness of council Bye Laws covering drinking in public places”. 
REPLY:
The South Dublin County Council (Prohibition of Consumption of Intoxicating Liquor in Public Places) Bye Laws came into force on 9th August 2001.

Amongst the enforcement measures available in the Bye Laws is the serving of a Fixed Payment Notice (On the Spot Fine),requiring the payment of €63.49. 
Fixed Payment Notices are issued by the Council on receipt of notification from An Garda Síochána of a contravention of the Bye Laws. Since the Bye Laws came into force a total of 2030 such contraventions have been notified to the Council by the Gardai.

Where payment is not forthcoming within 21 days the Council takes proceedings in the District Court.
In 2005, a total of 392 offences were notified by the Gardai and Fixed Payment Notices were issued resulting in an income of €17,061.00.
In addition during the year 86 Cases were determined in the Courts in respect of non payment of Fixed Payment notices.

The Council will continue to implement the Bye Laws as intensively as possible in co – operation with the Gardai.
